COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, November 10, 2012

Time: 10:00 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

MEETING MINUTES
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Joseph P. DeCarolis, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Lucy A. Ferriss, William J Osborn III, and Dennis B. Guerri. 
Public Present: None
The meeting is opened at 10:02 AM.

Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opens the meeting with a call to order at 10:02 AM and announces that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law, other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asks if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispenses with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions outlined above. Mr. Lerner asks if there is anyone present who is planning on recording the meeting. Mr. Lerner states that the meeting will be recorded for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner notes that there are agendas on the table for all present. He again states to all present that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complies with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements – None.

Approval of Meeting Minutes from September 8th – Mr. Lerner states that in the interest of time approval of the minutes will be moved to the end of the meeting.

Dam Management - Mr. Lerner advises that over the next several months, the committee will be dealing with all the issues of construction contract and negotiations. Mr. Ronzio advises that the Conservation Commission completed their walk through inspection on October 29th with Stantec and will be meeting on the 15th of the month to review and hopefully approve the Big Robin project. Mr. Lerner states that the next step will be to prepare the bid package once the order of conditions is approved. He then explains the legality of the procedural required twenty-one day waiting period which commences when the final order of conditions is prepared and mailed and that this may be some time after the conclusion of the conservation commission’s hearing. He further notes that he has worked hard to move everything along as quickly as possible and that as soon as the waiting period is over, the procurement process will officially begin. Mr. Lerner states that the only alteration to the Notice of Intent that the conservation commission wants to see at this point is to have a boundary fence installed at the edge of the new wetland buffer zone that will be created between the beach on Will Scarlet Drive and the Big Robin spillway.

Lake Management - Mr. Maier reports that he expects to have the survey by December, explaining that Aquatic has been very busy and backed up. The cost of the survey is expected to be between $1500 and $2000. Mr. Ronzio advises that a February billing would be ideal since funding in the second quarter is very tight. 
Committee members briefly discuss Berkshire Enviro-Labs notification regarding the loss of their license. Mr. Ronzio notes that it is a permanent decree. After a lengthy discussion Mr. Taylor makes a motion to continue working with Berkshire Enviro-Labs as a collection agency, since the actual sample testing will be done by an out of area certified firm which is licensed in Massachusetts. Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval.
Committee members briefly discuss Hurricane Sandy. Committee members agree everything was handled very well in preparation of and during the storm. Bill Maier makes a motion to replace the stop logs in the Big Robin spillway except for the two top boards, Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. 
Mr. Ronzio advises that he will need the invoice for the replacement of boards at the Lancelot Dam outlet, which had to be removed prior to the storm and were damaged beyond repair in the process so that he can reimburse Mr. Maier. Mr. Ronzio explains that he only needs a bill for the lumber. 
Mr. Ronzio noted that the Lancelot dam outlet culvert under Sir Galahad Road was also replaced with a new 18-inch metal culvert prior to the storm by the SFRMD. Pictures of the corrugated metal culvert revealed that the old culvert was seriously compromised and the outflow was reduced to a mere trickle. The entire lower half of the pipe had rusted away, the top half had collapsed and the pipes interior had filled with rubble.  Once the new pipe was in place, the lake water height dropped to the winter level within twenty-four hours.
Mr. Lerner thanked everyone who was present and on the ground during the storm, He expressed sincere gratitude on behalf of the committee for their dedication, cooperation and help. 

Mr. Ronzio advises that there will not be any kind of FEMA/MEMA relief or reimbursement for Hurricane Sandy storm damage since a state of emergency wasn’t declared for this area. 
Beach and Boat Management - Committee members discussed the advantages of inviting the harbormaster into the community, as it would be helpful to have someone with professional experience watching over the waters. The committee decides that unless there is a problem to be addressed now they should table this topic until late spring. Mr. Lerner advises that by waiting the committee will have ample time to ponder the consequence of any action in this area. Committee members discuss the five bodies of water in Becket that are currently under the harbormaster's jurisdiction.
Any other Business to come before the Committee- Mr. Ronzio advises that the district is in the process of being audited by one of their insurance companies. It is a workman's compensation audit. Mr. Ronzio advises that he had to supply the insurance company with the names and supporting documentation on everyone who has done any work for the district in the past year. Mr. Ronzio advises that there may be a small fine pending since one of the vendors did not have the appropriate insurance affidavit. Mr. Lerner suggests that his insurance carrier audits his own practice annually and the district needs to be more careful in the future. Mr. Ronzio suggests that going forward, the district must have on file a W-9 as well as an insurance certificate prior to having the individual or company perform any work. 

Mr. Lerner notes that Root Engineering has sent his projected cost estimates for the remainder of the year. Mr. Lerner also states that he has been working on the budget and has tried to figure everything out. Mr. Lerner explains to the committee again how the tax collection process in Massachusetts works and the tax monies are collected quarterly. Mr. Lerner briefly reviews his budget numbers with the committee members present. Mr. Lerner notes that the district should be able to expect between $16,000-$17,000 in the second quarter. He further explains that they are in a cash flow crunch at this time because the first two-quarter collections are based on the previous years budget, however the second two quarters will be based on the new higher budget which was approved at the annual meeting. Therefore, although there is a shortfall in the near term in the future sometime after February 1st district revenues will be much higher. Mr. Lerner suggests that because of this, he would like the committee to consider borrowing money now so that all accounts can be paid. Once collection pick up in the third quarter the district will then pay off the RAN loan. Committee members discuss the previously authorized $700,000 dollars that the Lake District is already allowed to borrow. Mr. Taylor advises that they need to speak with Unibank and try to figure out how long the actual borrowing process will take as well as how much they will be allowed to borrow. Mr. Lerner explains that they will need a short-term loan now for between $10,000-$20,000 to cover the existing bills. Mr. Stan Taylor makes a motion to give Mr. Ronzio the authority to borrow for the short term (RAN note) and for the amount needed immediately, Mr. Eldred second the motion; Unanimous Approval.
Mr. Ronzio states on the current warrant he has posted $17,000 in bills due and received in the mail this morning another $5,000 from Root Engineering.  He advises that there is about $14,000 on hand in the district’s account. He states, which bills the district, should to pay right away. Mr. Ronzio informs the committee that he has decided to differ his monthly compensation until there are sufficient funds in the treasury. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approve a vote by the district, as required by the lending institution, for the specified amount needed for the dam repairs as well as requiring a signature or signatures if necessary, and providing the bank with any other documents required, Mr. Eldred seconds; Unanimous Approval.  

Website Postings - Ms. Ferriss is not present at this time. 

Public Participation- None, no public present.

Warrant - Mr. Ronzio reviews the current bills with committee members present, discussing which bills should be paid with the money on hand. Mr. Lerner suggests that they pay Morris in full, the insurance bill now due and as much of the attorney’s bill as funds allow. Mr. Ronzio states that he has spoken with the attorney and that this is agreeable at this time. A motion is made to approve the warrant as amended and discussed by Mr. Taylor, the motion is seconded by Mr. Eldred; Unanimous Approval.

Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio advises that there is two items of correspondence received, both via phone call. Mr. Ronzio advises they are both opt-out requests from homeowners that are not on the waterfront. He states that he instructed the callers about the bylaw requirements with particular attention to the deadlines and informed them that he will send them a letter with the required forms.
Mr. Taylor makes a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Eldred seconds the motion; Meeting is adjourned at 11:43 AM. 
Schedule for the next meeting is Saturday, December 8, 2012 at 10:00 AM.
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